

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 348

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

Jan-Feb 2022

You therefore, my son, be strong in the grace that is in Christ Jesus. 2 The things which you have heard from me in the presence of many witnesses, entrust these to faithful people who will be able to **teach** others also. Be diligent to present yourself approved to God as a worker who does not need to be ashamed, accurately handling the word of truth... **preach the word**; be ready]in season and out of season; correct, rebuke, and exhort, with great patience and instruction. 2Tim 2:1,2,1; 4:2

Dear Friends and Brethren,

Teaching the Word of God and its central message, the Gospel of Christ, is the heart of all our ministry here at MITC. The teaching ministry has many forms and settings, as our students prepare here to serve in different modes and circumstances, but they all have the same goal: Present Christ and as the only Savior, and the message of God's life changing grace through faith in Jesus. So our classes to learn of Him, and how to teach of Him, in homes, churches, on the street, to men and women, youth, and to children, is the reason for the extensive curriculum in our Bible Schools (Full Time and Saturday Seminary Programs). The concern of the Apostle Paul in the previous verses, as he delegates to Timothy the responsibility of training others to serve the Lord, is also shared by our faculty with our



Bible Students that God has given us to spread the Word throughout Mexico. We are thankful for God's provision and grace to carry on this legacy that first started with the Lord to His disciples, then replicated by Paul to Timothy and to many others, and now 2000 years later we have the same message, presenting the same Lord and Savior Jesus Christ that we now are entrusting to our students to teach others now and also in the years to come! Praise the Lord for His grace and calling.

We were blessed as we studied the above verses from 2 Timothy, in our Bible Conference with our friend, preacher/evangelist Bill Britt. Bill and Wendy were able to come back and serve the Lord with us after almost 2 years of absence because of COVID related restrictions and obstacles. The conferences were for all our students and faculty, and were also transmitted online to many hundreds of brethren who "tuned in" to learn the Word of God. The Lord encouraged our faith, challenged us to be more faithful in sharing the Gospel of Christ with others, and to also to continue learning more and more about our Lord and teach it to others. Bill also preached an online youth rally that was leading up to our Summer Youth Camp scheduled for July. We hope we will finally be able to have it (the Youth Camp) this year after these past 2 years of cancelations. We also had services with Brother Bill at La Cumbre and Reforma churches on Sunday. God blessed and used his Word in the hearts of those attending the services. We thank the Lord for this encouraging time with these beloved brethren.





Stonepoint Church sent a team of **4** to do construction and maintenance work here on campus. They were led by Kevin Lopez is who now on staff at Stonepoint Church. Kevin is the son of MITC teacher Mateo, and also he is a graduate of our Bible School. The group was much smaller than originally planned, several were unable to come because of COVID related issues, but we were excited to see our first work group of the year arrive to help. They worked hard helping to finish the new Music Room, and the new Bathrooms, in the VCM-2 project. Kevin preached in Chapel for the students, and also at La Cumbre on Sunday. We thank the Lord for our brethren.

As things are opening up once again, we were blessed to have the **Men's Team** from **Woodcreek Church** back to help with projects here on campus. This year they worked on our staff member Alfredo Arce's house, giving the house a much needed roof change. This was the main project during their stay, but this hard working team also helped put a new roof on our rabbit raising area, they repaired some of the wood bleachers in the auditorium, and put a ceiling in a classroom at the church at La Cumbre. It was definitely an intense week of work and also a variety of different projects for these beloved brethren, but thanks to the outstanding coordination of the team leader, and MITC Board Member **Tom Belter**, one by one, these many things were accomplished. We thank the Lord for the fellowship, service, and encouragement brought by the group and for God's provision through them for these many blessings. Church pastors **Sean Davidson** and **Aaron Johnson** also were a blessing as they led in preaching and singing in our chapel services during the week. **Dan Cook** a veteran of over 20 trips with this group from Woodcreek Church has put his experiences and testimony of many weeks of service at MITC in a poem we want to share with you.





Thank you for your prayers for us as we continue advancing with the ministry of the Bible Schools and Christian Music School here on campus, as we are able to re-start many of the outreach and evangelism activities, in the region and in the missions and villages. Thank you for your loving support. God bless you, and may he continue to use us all for His glory.

By His grace,

Dan and Chry Hall



"MITC Thoughts 2017" by Dan Cook

Longing for MITC I pray. With worship and praise at dawn every day Hearts that are hard will soon become clay. Our God blessed work there still feels like play. Teamwork and Blessings from God are out pouring Sawdust, fresh concrete and worship each morning. Sweet voices and music from Chapel in evening. Service to God gives our life meaning. Our Heavenly Daddy selected this place Of beautiful mountains to show us His grace We need only see the love on each face To know heaven's joy if only a trace. This season has ended and so filled my heart From serving the Lord and doing my part With joy from the work that God says to start And all glory He owns as souls are His art. And home we must go we must not delay To family and jobs and life in the play Draw strength from the Lord with manna each day To live in His Will we always must pray. And next year, Lord willing, we return again To work for the Lord, His women and men Amen and amen I say it again For this is His Kingdom, and His Justice will win.

-Dan Cook



${\it Memorials and Honorariums \bullet January / February}$

In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Noreen Reed	Mr. & Mrs. Richard Menzie
John McDaniel	Robert & Judy Pate
E. J. Mikesell	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
Harman Chandler	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
Bill Young	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
Richard Shaw	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
Mary Louise Hooper	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
Ben Singletary	Esther Singletary, Toni Johnson
	and Tara Osborne
Cecil Snider	Rayburn Covington
Lloyd Rainer	Jimmie & Teresa Dunn
Brenda Payne	William Magee
Brenda Payne	David & Ruth Bryant
	Dan & Chuy Hall
Brenda Payne	MITC Board of Directors
Victor "Rusty" Harvey	Carolyn Tugwell
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson
Sharon Rhodes	Karen Evans

Tom Harrison	Ken & Mary Nell Holder
David Bain	Ronald & Linda Fourman
Mark Webb	William Keesler
In Honor Of: Dr. Dane Logan	Roger & Kim Miller
Pascal, Mike, Bill & Patty Stowell	Dr. & Mrs. W. H. Worley



Арркеза зекуісе кедиезтер

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE P A I D Permit No. 8 Shreveport, LA